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1901
Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

July 28, 2014
Supervisor Randy Viessman called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Abel, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee Edwards and Trustee Nemsky. A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Hawkins stated that we have two items.  One concerning beaver dams and the other concerning the Pontoon Beach Senior Citizens door replacement. Supervisor Viessman read a letter from the Highway Department about beaver dams.  The other item is a proposal for door replacement. Discussion followed on both items. Supervisor Viessman stated that he checked on the beavers and that the beavers have moved on someplace else, but that he will recheck on the problem soon.  He then read a bid proposal contract from Lamar Moore, addressed to Pontoon Beach Trustee Linda McFarland for the door replacement project dated June 27, 2014, contracted amount, $13,478.00 (Plus any alternates). Discussion followed where by Attorney Ron Motil stated if we replace the doors they will have to be 88 inch size doors.  We would have to change the language in the proposal contract.  Trustee Edwards asked if this was the only bid received. Supervisor Viessman answered yes.  Trustee Edwards then stated that since the building is in both Pontoon Beach and also in Nameoki Township, perhaps the cost can be shared between the two areas.  Attorney Motil agreed that this would have to be a joint project.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Abel to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann, then made a motion, second by Trustee Edwards to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated July 28, 2014. A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Luehmann to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.

PUBLIC INPUT:

Mr. Davis of State Park Place thanked the Board of Trustees for the good job of spraying mosquitos in State Park Place.
OLD BUSINESS:

Town Attorney Ron Motil stated that he will soon have an answer concerning Mayor Pagano’s request of having to pay Nameoki Township for work done in The Village.  Clerk Hawkins then asked Highway Commissioner Don Moore if the money for such was included in the Budget & Appropriation Ordinance. Commissioner Moore answered yes it is included in the Road & Bridge Budget.  Attorney Motil stated that he is working with the Township Officials of Illinois on the matter.
1902
NEW BUSINESS:
The Heath report was read by Trustee Luehmann which was submitted by Health Inspector Tony Bennet.  The report covered the period of June 16th thru July 18th 2014.  Trustee Luehmann then made a motion, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read. A roll call vote was taken. All voted aye, the motion carried.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
None.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to adjourn the meeting until August 11, 2014 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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